EXECUTIVE (SPECIAL)

WEDNESDAY 12 DECEMBER 2001 AT 9.15 AM

PRESENT:


Councillor Mitchelson (Chairman) (Leader and Promoting Carlisle Portfolio)

Councillor Firth (Deputy Leader) (Economic Prosperity Portfolio)

Councillor L Fisher (Strategy and Performance Portfolio)

Councillor Geddes (Corporate Resources Portfolio)

Councillor Pattinson (Community Activities Portfolio)

Councillor G Prest (Infrastructure, Environment and Transport Portfolio)

ALSO PRESENT:   

Councillors Bradley, Guest, Joscelyne, E Mallinson, McDevitt, C Rutherford and K Rutherford attended the meeting as observers.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Bloxham and Stevenson.

EX.103/01:
REVIEW OF MEMBER SUPPORT NEEDS (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Corporate Resources

Subject Matter

To consider a reference back from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 6 December 2001 following a call in - 

"That the decision taken at Resolution (3) to Minute EX.078/01 (Review of Member Support Needs) be referred back to the Executive with a request that the further report on the Review of Member Support Needs goes to the Executive and not to the City Council as stated in the Minute."

Summary of options rejected

The option suggested by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee that the further report should go to the Executive rather than the City Council was rejected.

DECISION

(1) That the further report on the Review of Member Support Needs be submitted to the City Council at its meeting on 15 January 2002, subject to the statutory consultation process with the Trades Unions being completed.

(2) That the further report include the following options in respect of the Political Assistants' posts including the financial implications of each option:-

(a) hours based on a sliding scale according to Member representation on each Political Party;

(b) having part time Political Assistants working 20 hours per week across the board;

(c) abolishing all the Political Assistants’ posts.

(3) That as part of the consultation process prior to the report being submitted to the City Council, a meeting of the three Group Leaders be held and the report be submitted to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

Reasons for Decision

The future of the Political Assistants' posts was a matter upon which the full City Council had to make a final decision and, as such, it was considered inappropriate for the further report requested to be submitted to the Executive.

(The meeting ended at 9.35am)

